
 
 
 

Memorandum Core #187 
 
 
To:  UNCMC Attending Physicians, Eastowne MOB Labs, Housestaff, Nursing 

Coordinators, Department Heads and Supervisors 
 
From:  Herbert C Whinna, MD, PhD; Medical Director 

UNCMC McLendon Clinical Laboratories and 
UNC Hillsborough Hospital Laboratory 
 

  Steven W. Cotten, PhD; Director of Automated Chemistry 
UNC Medical Center 

 
Date:   August 2, 2022 
 
Subject: Phenobarbital testing sent to Rex  

 

Due to unexpected supply chain disruption, phenobarbital testing at the medical center 
will be sent to Rex Hospital.  This shortage is expected to last approximately 6 weeks or 
until reagents are available again from the manufacturer. 
 
Reference ranges and critical values will remain the same. 
 
For questions please contact: 
 
Director of Automated Chemistry, UNC Medical Center: 
Steven.Cotten@unchealth.unc.edu 
Medical Director, UNC Hillsborough Hospital Laboratory: 
Herbert.Whinna@unchealth.unc.edu 
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